

The Wickford C of E School

Newsletter



Headteacher: Mrs. Louise Johnson Deputy Headteacher: Mr. Daniel Chapman Phone: 01268 733297 Website: <u>www.hearts-wickfordcofe.uk</u>

Email: wickfordcofe.admin@heartsacademy.uk

6th October 2017

ATTENDANCE

TARGET: 97%

WHOLE SCHOOL

ATTENDANCE FOR THIS

WEEK: 97.7%

CLASS ATTENDANCE:

Kiboko: 97.7%

Tumbili: 95.2%

Tembo: 99.1%

Mamba: 95.5%

Simba: 98.2%

Twiga: 100%

PADDINGTONS:

Kiboko: All Kiboko class Tumbili: Oliver.T, Emily,

Jether and Lexie

Tembo: Henry.J, Carter,

Edie and Lucas

Mamba: Ronnie, Noah.B,

Albie and Rose

Simba: Evie, Paige, Matilda

and Bolu

Twiga: Jack, Sophie.H, Stanley and Jeremiah

GOLDEN TABLE:

Kiboko: Mia-Rose Tumbili: Oliver.T Tembo: Louie.T Mamba: Amelia Simba: Sophie.M Twiga: Jack Dear Parent/Guardian,

TWITTER 'Follow us on twitter @WickfordCofESch and help us on our 1000 followers mission!'

PRIMARY STATUS I have spoken with the Local Authority this morning and information is beginning to be gathered. I will send information on as I receive it.

HEADLICE We have had a few cases since we have returned to school. Please see the information attached from Louise hart, the school nurse.

MEASLES, CHICKEN POX AND SHINGLES One of our pupils is receiving medical treatment which puts them at risk if they are exposed to measles, chicken pox or shingles.

The best way to protect our pupil from measles is for all children at school to be immunised against measles. Please would you discuss measles immunisation with your GP if your child has not already received it. If your child is suspected of having measles, you should let us know immediately.

Our pupil is also at risk from chicken pox and would need to be given an injection within three days of contact. If your child is suspected of having chicken pox you should let us know immediately.

It is also important that you let us know if there is shingles in your household.

Your child is not at any risk whatsoever from this situation. However, the health and well-being of our pupil who is at risk, does depend on the co-operation of all other parents and we hope you can help us. We will be stressing the importance of washing hands and would appreciate your full support with this.

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN Attached is the leaflet reflecting the successes of last year and the focus of this coming school year. The main copy will be displayed in the entrance of the school; this leaflet makes for easy reading. The document was produced drawing together the survey results from pupils, parents and staff.

For your information there is also a plan for raising the awareness of internet safety. A fundraising tally, supporting the work of this amazing charity will soon be in the foyer for all to see.

ESAFETY EVENING A reminder that this event is on Thursday 12th October at 6pm. Whilst the topic of the evening may be one that you think you are familiar with I cannot urge you enough to attend. As I said in the separate letter, Lorin's story was incredibly moving and one to gain so much knowledge from. Please return your slip as soon as possible. We are fortunate that she has agreed to an evening event.

MOMENT OF LOVELINESS

This week year 2 children went to visit Chelmsford Cathedral. The staff reflected on the amazing day, declaring it as being one of the best trips ever! The children's behavior was exemplary and the level of questioning and deeper thinking evidenced truly remarkable. Well done all, this was a pleasure to hear.

SHARING ASSEMBLY Friday 13th October will be year 1 sharing.

If you have not returned the letter stating whether you give permission for photo's to be taken and used in school, in the press, on the website or on social media, please could you do this urgently. If you did not receive the letter please ask in the office for a spare.

HIRE THE HALL

Need to organise a children's party? Need some space to run an event? If so, please note that the school hall is available for hire. Prices start at £85 for a three hour slot, but we can arrange bookings for shorter or longer periods to suit your needs. Just call into the office if you are interested.

Have a lovely weekend, autumn is clearly here!

Mrs. Johnson

